From: Michael Garrity [mailto:mgarrity@americanrivers.org] 
Sent: Friday, February 13, 2015 12:20 PM
To: Council, Clerk
Cc: Upthegrove, Dave
Subject: Consevation Futures Tax Program and SWIF

Dear Council Members,

I am writing to express American Rivers’ support for Councilmember Upthegrove’s Striking Amendment to Proposed Motion 2015-0064 regarding the Conservation Futures Tax Program, which I understand is scheduled to be heard before the Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee on Tuesday, February 17th.   This action will provide valuable resources for realizing the multiple benefit vision of the Lower Green River System-Wide Improvement Framework (SWIF), including flood safety, floodplain restoration, water quality improvements (e.g., shade from trees to control water temperature) and salmon habitat improvements that are compatible with recreation and farmland preservation.  

Work remains to be done to ensure that the SWIF provides a clear and scientifically defensible path toward recovering Endangered Species Act-listed salmon and steelhead as well as improving flood safety, but actions like this that help leverage the SWIF to attract additional funding for habitat restoration will help the SWIF process realize its potential to dramatically improve ecological function in the Lower Green, as well as serve as a model for other Puget Sound watersheds.

Thank you for your consideration,

Michael Garrity
Michael Garrity 
Director, Rivers of Puget Sound and the Columbia Basin
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